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	Agenda
Call meeting to order
· Antitrust Admonition           
ERCOT strictly prohibits market participants and their employees who are participating in ERCOT activities from using their participation in ERCOT activities as a forum for engaging in practices or communications that violate the antitrust laws.  The ERCOT Board has approved guidelines for members of ERCOT Committees, subcommittees and working Groups to be reviewed and followed by each market participant attending ERCOT meetings.  If you have not received a copy of these Guidelines, please send an email to Suzy Clifton at sclifton@ercot.com to receive a copy.

· Disclaimer 
All presentations and materials submitted by Market Participants or any other Entity to ERCOT staff for this meeting are received and posted with the acknowledgement that the information will be considered public in accordance with the ERCOT Websites Content Management Operating Procedure.  
Introductions
Project update from ERCOT
Updated project timeline 

Conceptual Design 

Detailed Business Requirements
 Review Test Plan/Implementation Plan- Need to determine when MarkeTrak will be shut down due to Phase 3 implementation.                                            
LUNCH
User Guide Updates                                      Tammy
MTTF script creation 
Other Business
Gather Action Items
Adjourn
Project Update: Jonathan

1. Reviewed updated project timeline

a. Dave – timelines changed based on 4.0 work that was done and cert environment work

i. 10/23 date to have development teams wrap up in Development environment. Try to get in ITEST by beginning of November (11/1). 

ii. Carolyn – would like schedule in writing

iii. Dave – will provide as soon as available. Currently working backward from implementation date.

iv. Dave – also circulating documents internally for approval (previously sent to MTTF) and internal security documents.   Sooner get answers can finalize.

2. Reviewed conceptual design document – Jonathan

a. 1.2.3

i. Monica – resources for DEVs?

ii. Dave – retail testing team is in room.  Tammy and Dave will be doing 90% of testing

iii. Also doing flight (RCC team) and requirements for 4.0 and testing

1. This is reason for resource constraints

2. Kelly Brink’s group does DEV LSE issues

b. 1.2.4

i. Liz – automated testing – contractors – is that folks you already have or hiring?

1. Tammy – don’t believe need contractors at this time, but will be based on constraints

c. 1.3

i. Monica – have you heard about new Serena upgrade?

1. Tammy/Dave – nothing

2. Dave – in development environment will try to upgrade to version 8.0 of Serena product, which is substantial change and why not able to get in now. Will have to be future enhancement

a. Upgrading one environment and getting ready for production later

b. Liz – will that allow business days?

c. Dave – yes. Just due to timing and critical requests cannot put in now.

3. Carolyn – WSDL changes – after Itest is complete internally, is that when we will get WSDLs?

a. Dave – will get to you before that

b. Will give 90% and 95% confidence

c. Liz – timeline?

d. Dave – not yet

4. 2.2

a. Most will be same throughout (repeated)

ii. Technical/infrastructure requirements

1. Tammy – reviewed document

2. No performance impacts assumed

3. Carolyn – question – on phase 2 last time, we went to different cities to train the market. Will ERCOT have resources to do that this time?

a. Tammy – scope not as large – may not need to. Will provide training but most likely a document. 

b. Dave – cannot “tour” per se, but maybe take one of these meetings and train in the meeting

i. Get agenda items in advance, etc.

ii. Liz – have market-wide notice referencing the 5 changes going along with TXSET.  Will be training day, not just meeting day.

iii. Dave – don’t have to wait til June

3. Detailed business requirements - Group

a. 1.1 – background – reviewed

i. Want to limit new fields (# of them)

1. Tammy - ***please provide guidance on this topic****

a. Regaining BGN02 – for example

b. Dave – like bulk insert – every time have new field added have to modify template

c. Carolyn – space issue in DB?

d. Tammy – not a big deal – just mentioned

i. We will keep as is

e. Carolyn – question on dispute

i. Required fields for GUI – UIDAMSInterval Origin and comment – 1st main success scenario, step 2

1. Tammy – question about Origin M – how is that going to work?

2. Carolyn – now only field loaded in extract. Used to be calculated but now taken out

3. Tammy – is that needed for user to submit when creating issue – as written is required field

4. Carolyn – yes – we need that date to know where to look

5. Tammy – ever be a value other than

6. Group – removed ISA

2. Market Rules subtype 3.5

a. Tammy – new states discussed 

i. Developers found gap

ii. State of “in progress secondary assignee” – can complete, unexecuted, etc.

1. In other in-progress states can return to assignee, but not available here per documentation

2. Think should be

3. Jonathan and group – agree

4. Diana – couple of questions – return too assignee – no matter who responsible party is can return to themselves?

5. Carolyn – official project # yet?

a. Tammy – PR010-01 MarkeTrak Phase 3

b. Carolyn – return to assignee – question came up – if 2 CRs want to communicate, they can’t return to one another

c. Tammy – one is submitting MP and one is assignee, so can return to submitter 
d. Carolyn - Is there a contingency plan for ERCOT staff issues?

e. Not at this time

4. TXSET 4 implementation/test plan – Jonathan

a. Where does MT fit in with TXSET implementation…

b. Liz – need to consider ones that are “open” when this happens

c. Jonathan – brought that up earlier.  They created 2 new inadvertent workflows, so allowed all existing to be finished. 

d. Liz – possibly cut off specific types prior to implementation

e. Karen – remember to stop bulk inserts in time

f. 4.0 – 6/1 at noon is when ERCOT is supposed to send email out to shut down

g. Liz – incorporate our changes in same timeline.  Would TXSET be supportive?  Would affect both groups

h. Dave – we will coordinate that – only thing we have is bulk inserts. 

i. Jonathan – will have to include quite a few items in messaging to be sure that nothing is left outstanding

j. NOTE – timeline is out for review (draft)

k. Diana – if we are “shut down”,  someone alluded a bit back – anything you enter may get unexecuted as there is a new method to resolve (switch hold, etc).  would we include something like that to stop sending certain requests by certain time???

l. Tracy – what about IAG?

m. Jonathan – not in this release – need to discuss what to do as a task force

i. Edited document and assigned TENTATIVE dates to try to align with 4.0

ii. Edited document to include various meetings throughout implementation

1. Discussed spreadsheet (implementation) and set dates as a group (ALL)

a. **Chairs – take question to RMS regarding switch hold timelines relating to time period of outage during upgrade.****

b. ***action item – review phase II documents regarding cancel with approvals, etc. ***

c. **Jonathan – email document created to Craig for posting***

d. ***Format Use cases***

5. MT User Guide Revisions – Jonathan/Tammy

a. Reviewed MT user guide edits by Tammy

i. ***Action Item – group – prepare user guide changes for 5 key portions implementing in conjunction with TXSET.

6. ADJOURN

DAY 2

1. Overview of previous day meeting

2. Began working on test scripts as a group – ALL

i. Note to include extension scenarios in MP1 (Carolyn)

ii. Carolyn – for regaining fees, 2 happy paths?

iii. Jonathan – yes. 

iv. Tammy – step for losing CR to enter BGN?

v. ***ACTION ITEM – Tammy – create draft submit tree to review next month***

vi. Question regarding allowing 3 business days 

1. Carolyn – stick with calendar days so don’t have to revisit this

2. Note – add calendar days and revisit afterwards

3. ***more detail on this from Carolyn*** - in extension 9 too

4. Tammy – 20 day inactivity will carry over if don’t state something different

a. Carolyn – workflow change?

b. Tammy – no.

c. Diana – 25 days?

d. Jonathan – 25 days was put in when rule came out to keep gaining CR from deciding 90 days out to rescind.  Customers required to rescind within 3 days of enrollment, so shouldn’t take gaining CR that long. 

e. Diana – If can’t submit something after certain time, would anything else be impacted?

f. Jonathan – validations would not

g. Tracy – ERCOT resolution will fill the gap ***need to discuss with Tammy*

h. Tammy – PC state is different than auto-close state

i. Carolyn – thought was 14 days

j. Tammy – for autoclose for PC

k. Carolyn – states 10 days

l. Tammy – may have changed just for this subtype

i. Allows reopen within 25 days

m. ***ACTION ITEM: Tammy – will include auto close rule and 20 day inactivity in email.****

i. New script for 10 day autoclose needed

n. Jonathan – gaining CR sits in queue, transitions based on 5 calendar day clock (incorrect BGN), 2nd time CR still does nothing and still doesn’t do anything and autocloses (10 days). 

i. Tammy – script could start at point in middle

ii. Carolyn – recommend discuss offline or Tammy work

iii. ***TAMMY – ACTION ITEM – create script for scenario***

iv. Jonathan – is that 20 day only if not clicked begin working?

v. Tammy – only if PC state.

vi. Carolyn – so issues closed due to inactivity PC state?

vii. Tracy – no – in new state and closed due to inactivity

1. That was concern with 25 day window and MTs closed and inactive because other REP has not touched issue.

2. Tracy – or REP has not assigned anyone. 

3. Tammy – checking if will autoclose in “new” state

a. Yes – close due to inactivity after 20 days while in ‘new/submit’ state

b. Carolyn – so issue transitions to another rep and they don’t do anything it closes?

c. Tammy – this is closed process that allows closing others than PC state

i. New losing CR submit state is what the 2 I saw showed and both closed.

ii. Tammy – check inactivity closure requirements**** ACTION ITEM***

iii. Jonathan – TDSP would never see that because didn’t go to TDSP yet. 

iv. Tammy – when creating rescission, need to not carry that across

v. **Questions about “filling gaps”

vi. Customer Rescission (see v above)

vii. Craig -= use case 18 – change everything that has “business/calendar days” to “5 calendar days”.  ***CRAIG – ACTION ITEMS***

viii. Tracy – questions around DOL+1 – calendar or business? 

ix. Group – calendar

x. Tracy – that contradicts the RMG that doesn’t say specifically which and the previous statement was that if not stated, would be business day.

3. Questions to Kathy from Yesterday

a. Question for Kathy regarding how to handle switch holds due to be removed that Friday (migration day).  Customer paid by 10 pm scheduled to have removed next business day and that CR must submit by noon.  So if goes down earlier than noon, what adjustments does market have to make to be compliant with rule? No transactions will be flowing til Monday morning anyway, so is there exception to rule on Friday due to no transactions flowing? 

b. Kathy Scott – as far as rule, there is obligation to be able to process transactions if processing available.  Need a definite timeline for transaction cutoff. If 12:00, market must agree to have notifications in by “x” time for TDSPs to take off of list. 

i. Kathy – if 12:00 on rule, can you go to 1:00 or whatever time it takes

ii. Liz – we get a lot of bulk inserts – like 142 in one bulk insert today… we get close to time MT going down and cannot get them done. If ERCOT goes down at 12:00, permissible to put in addition that Bulk inserts cannot be sent after 9, etc?

iii. Jonathan – bulk insert logic will generate issues after goes down. TDSPs should be able to consider issue by issue basis.  They are time-stamped. 

iv. Kathy – you are still obligated if received before 10 am. 

v. Jonathan – if have deadline for submission by market, those are only ones TDSPs would have to consider.’

vi. Carolyn – that could be thousands of issues.

vii. Cheryl – if system goes down 12 or 1, we’d have to run our lists before. Once goes down, MT is untouchable.

viii. Liz – what is ERCOT’s “drop dead” down time so we can determine if that will allow TDSPs adequate time to catch all issues??

ix. Jonathan – either need to have PUCT waive rule, create workaround process (outside of MT) or extend down time to later.

x. Tammy – all systems have to go down together.

1. ***Tammy – need to determine exact down time for systems***

a. ***ACTION ITEM – check to see if can provide schedule for down time (approved) prior to next meeting

2. ***Kathy – follow up with PUCT staff regarding rule for that date

3. Cliff Crouch(PUCT)

a. ***Cliff will take to PUCT legal group and get back with Kathy prior to next month’s MTTF meeting ***AGENDA ITEM FOR NEXT MONTH***

4. Updates - Carolyn

a. 2nd day meetings (10/26, 11/18 and December) will be at AEPs location for a while to work through planning

b. Sending out information for conference calls (calls, not WebEx)

November, not falling on 4th weekday due to Thanksgiving.


	


